

WELLS TOWN COUNCIL

WELLS COMMUNITY HOSPITAL, MILL ROAD, WELLS-NEXT-THE-SEA, NR23 1RF

CLERKS' REPORT WRITTEN FOR THE MEETING TO BE HELD APRIL 2019 & PREPARED 22.03.2019

- I. NNDC have informed the Town Council that the land and quay heading belonging to NNDC and used by the sailing club at the East End is to be transferred to the Harbour Commissioners. The Harbour Commissioners will allow the Sailing Club to remain as tenants and build a new quay heading.
- 2. The annual Town meeting will be held at 7pm Monday 15th April 2019 at the Methodist Hall.
- 3. The Police have spoken to three young persons who were responsible for graffiti at the Skatepark. The culprits have written letters of apology to the Town Council.
- 4. NNDC have given notice of the Draft Local Plan Consultation. The finalised plan will put in place local planning policies valid until 2036. The consultation period is from 7th May until 19th June.
- 5. The Town Council continues to receive complaints about the parking regime at the Harbour Commissioners Quay car park. It is explained to all complainants that the Town Council has no authority or control or in the matter and complainants are provided with the contact details for Wells Harbour. Any letters of complaint received are available for councillors to see should they wish.

01328 710564

Greg Hewitt

Town Clerk

clerk@wellstowncouncil.org.uk

